STATE OF INDIANA)

                                 SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY  )

Clay County Council President Warren Stevenson called the special meeting of the Clay County Council to order on Tuesday, February 22, 2005, in the Clay County Circuit Court Room at the Clay County Indiana Courthouse at 6:00 P.M.  Council members present were Warren Stevenson, Mike McCullough, Les Harding, John Price, Larry Moss, and Rita Rothrock.  Mark Dierdorf was absent.   Mr. Stevenson led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America and Mr. Harding led the meeting in prayer.  Auditor Dierdorf made a record of the proceedings, to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF THE 2005 BUDGET

Mr. Stevenson opened the meeting and explained to the large crowd present the status of the 2005 budget and why the meeting had been called.  He further explained that the Council would need to cut appropriations from the current budget.  Mr. Stevenson then asked Auditor Dierdorf to further explain the process and what needed to be accomplished.
Auditor Dierdorf offered that the first step in addressing the situation should be determining the cash balance target amount, as that figure would determine what action the Council would need to take with regard to cuts in the 2005 budget.  The Indiana Department of Local Government Finance had cut approximately $200,000 from the County General Fund within the proposed 2005 budget.  The County Council had seven days to respond to the notice with their cuts, or DLGF would make the cuts themselves.
Mr. Price and Mr. Stevenson stated that they felt the operating budget should not be lowered below $500,000.  Mr. Dierdorf stated that the Council would need to cut about $231,000 to establish that balance. Level.  Mr. McCullough asked if the County could move funds from the Reassessment Fund to the County General Fund.  Mr. Dierdorf responded that he was yet unable to find the enabling statute to allow that one time transfer, however if Mr. McCullough’s information was correct, then we could.
Mr. Harding asked those officials if there was anything in their budgets that could be cut.  Mr. Stevenson responded that the Commissioners, Extension Office and the Veterans Office had submitted possible cuts before the meeting which he had in his possession.

There were various questions from the crowd regarding tax rates, reassessment, and dedicated funds.  This interaction carried on for a period of time.
Mr. McCullough moved to have the County maintain a $500,000 operating balance in 2005.  Mr. Moss seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.

Mr. Moss moved to transfer $200,000 from the Reassessment Fund to the County General Fund to balance the 2005 budget.  Mr. Harding seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Price moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Moss seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.
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